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China claims it developed world's most powerful submarine Detector
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              Beijing: Chinese scientists have claimed a major breakthrough in magnetic detection technology which could find hidden metallic objects, including minerals and submarines.   
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To perpetuate the memory of our shipmates who gave their lives in the pursuit of their duties while serving their country. That their dedication, deeds, and supreme sacrifice be a constant source of motivation toward greater accomplishments. Pledge loyalty and patriotism to the
United States of America and its Constitution.

COMMANDER'S CORNER

	This past month I received two large sacks full of zip lock bags containing items 
to give to the veterans at the NLR Veterans Hospital. The items were collected 
and donated by base members Dave and Barbara Higgins. See attached picture 
#1 and #2. This got me to wondering, what it would cost to assemble similar 
personal care items and package them for distribution to the patients undergoing 
care at the Veterans Hospital. So this morning I took a trip to my local Doller 
General and Walmart to purchase items that could benefit the patients at the VA. 
Picture #3 are items I purchased at my local Dollar General. I bought basically 14 
items each for male and female patients. All items displayed amounted to $29.00 
plus $2.61 tax. The one item not displayed was a package of 4 razors that could 
be divided into the two bags. 
The eight items in picture #4, I purchased at our local Walmart for a total of $19.88
plus $1.99 in tax or $10.83 for each patient male and female.  As you can see it 
doesn’t take much to amount to a large expense for a Vet who may be on a fixed 
budget.
OK, so here’s what I’m thinking, if each member went to the Dollar store, Walmart,
Walgreens etc., and purchased $5.00 to $10.00 worth of similar items and brought
them to the July meeting scheduled for noon on Saturday June 24
th
, at Skinny J’s 
in North Little Rock, we could package the items into large zip lock bags and 
deliver them to patient services at the Fort Roots VA Hospital.  I will also place a 
large collection box at AIMM for those who can’t make the meeting but would still 
like to donate. Here are some of the items requested by the VA staff in the past. 
Toiletries, G/PG movie DVD’s, caps, socks, underwear, stationary, cards, board 
games, non-violent video/Wii games (new/used), popcorn/bags, sugar/sugar free 
treats, etc.
$5.00 to $10.00 may seem like a small gesture on our part, but it just might mean 
the world to a patient who may not have family close by to help with such 
expenses. 
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Looking forward to seeing many of you at the Travelers game on the 22
Happy Halloween everyone! Barbara has asked me to remind everyone about the upcoming costume party and Navy/Base birthday on October 28th. Please bring a favorite appetizer and remember its BYOB. We will provide the coffee, iced tea, lemonade etc. plus the cake. If you have any questions, please call Barbara at 501-804-0687. Hope to see everyone there, and let’s hope it cools off for the party. The fun starts at 5:30. 
Looking forward to the next few months and into next year, in November the Base and AIMM will be hosting open tours onboard the USS Razorback on Veterans Day November 11th, we will also be inducting several base members into the Holland Club.  John Barr will have more details soon, and we will round up the year by celebrating the holidays with our annual Christmas Party on December 9th.  2018 starts with the base meeting on January 27th, The January meeting is when we plan the year’s events and meeting dates. The January meeting is your opportunity to let the E-board know what events and dates are of interest to you, this is your base let us know what we can do to get you to a meeting. Here is a list of our annual events we have done in the past, but the schedules not made, start thinking about it now and let us know what you would like to do in 2018.
January Base meeting (E-board plan the upcoming year)
February Regular base meeting
March Day at the Races (Oak Lawn)
April Submarine Birthday Dinner Party (Submarine BD Ball)
May is our annual campout and potluck lunch and dinner
June Regular base meeting
July Travelers Game
August Regular base meeting
September Attend a Play or?
October Navy Birthday dinner and or Halloween party
November Veterans Day event
December Base Christmas Party

[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]Greg Schwermann
Base Commander
Membership Chairman				
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(continued from page 1)
The Chinese Academy of Sciences, China's largest research institute, said in an article this week that a "superconductive magnetic anomaly detection array" has been developed in Shanghai and passed inspection by an expert panel, Hong Kong-based South China Morning Post reported.
The device, which works from the air, could be used to pinpoint the location of minerals buried deep beneath the earth in Inner Mongolia, for example, with a level of precision as high as anything currently available around the world, the experts were quoted as saying by the report.
The device could also be used on civilian and military aircraft as a "high performance equipment and technical solution to resources mapping, civil engineering, archaeology and national defence," the article said.
China's military may soon adopt the technology, if it has not already, said Professor Zhang Zhi, an expert in remote sensing with the Institute of Geophysics and Geomatics, China University of Geosciences in Wuhan, Hubei.
"The technology could be used to detect minerals on land, and in the ocean to nail down submarines," Zhang, who was not involved in the project was quoted by the Post saying.
Dr Lei Chong, an assistant researcher studying MAD technology at the Department of Micro/Nano Electronics, Shanghai Jiaotong University, said the Chinese device was different from conventional designs in at least two ways.
The first is the large number of probes the device uses. With this "array", it can collect much more data than traditional detectors, which tend to use just one antenna, said Lei, who was not involved in the project.
The new MAD also uses a superconductive computer chip cooled by liquid nitrogen. This super-cool environment significantly increases the device's sensitivity to signals that would be too faint for traditional devices to spot.
"I am surprised they made such an announcement," Lei said. "Usually this kind of information is not revealed to the public because of its military value," he said.
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Passing On The Message
QMOW: "Navigator we're on a course for sea mounts."
NAV: "Exec we're heading for shallow water."
EXEC: " Captain, we're running out of water."
CAPT: "What, no water, ...very well, secure the showers."
UNCLE HARRY
Shortly before flyaway, our semi-annual migration to Guam, the Stonewall Jackson received a new crew member. He was incredibly young then. He is young still today. His new bride was even younger. The couple barely had enough time to rent an apartment before the Blue crew was off too meet the boat.
In her small, sparsely furnish apartment Pam was left with an envelope her husband Petty Officer Hurley had left for her. She knew nothing about the navy or submarines. The family-grams must have been a mystery to her, but she figured out about the 28 words and she found out how and where she was to deposit them. She thought than since everything else she had encountered in her contact with the navy was top secret, her 28 word message to her lover-husband would be between them and confidential.
Her first message read “Uncle Harry is lonely” The radioman who delivered the message thought. “What the hell does Hurley care if his wife’s uncle Harry is lonely” Had he known that uncle Harry was code for the newly married young lovers physical activities he would have spread it around the ship. It would have been a long patrol for Hurley.
The next message read: “I think uncle Harry is going to be sick”
Then came “uncle Harry is definitely sick”
Followed by “I think uncle Harry is going to die.”
At that point Mrs. Hurley received a phone call and an appointment to visit with the squadron 15 chaplain.
On her way to the sub base her mind raced through options she knew nothing about. Had the boat sunk. Was her husband hurt. Was she a widow at 18.
She was ushered into the chaplain’s office and seated across a large desk from the fully uniformed naval office with crosses on his collar. She was frightened. She was ready to cry. She was preparing to morn.
“Mrs Hurley” the somber chaplain said “Mrs. Hurley. We’re very concerned about your uncle Harry”
She didn’t know if she should laugh or cry to hide her crimson cheeks. I think her response as she all but ran from the office was “He got better” 
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Lost Boats – OCTOBER
EDITOR NOTE:  We have seen many newsletters and reports of lost boats such that it is now somewhat redundant.  We should never forget and that is what we are about, however I am going to list in the newsletter a boat lost during the month of issue but instead of listing how the boat was  lost as we have for some time, I am going to list "who" we lost by focusing on some of our shipmates we lost including some pictures of them.  Certainly we have too many to include them all, but we can take a moment and honor their memories.   Alan
USS WAHOO (SS 238)
The following men were lost while serving on USS Wahoo (SS 238). 


	Floyd Roland Anders

	Joseph Stephen Andrews

	Robert Edmund Bailey

	Arthur Irvin Bair

	Jimmie Clark Berg

	Donald Raymond Brown

	Chester Eugene Browning

	Clifford Leslie Bruce

	James Parr Buckley

	William Wilson Burgan

	John Stephenson Campbell

	William John Carr

	James Edward Carter

	William Emery Davison

	Lynwood Norman Deaton

	Joseph Steve Erdey

	Eugene Francis Fiedler

	Oscar Finkelstein

	Walter Oswald Galli

	Cecil Edward Garmon

	George Caleb Garrett, Jr.

	Wesley Lawrence Gerlacher

	Richard Pickering Goss

	Hiram Moe Greene

	William Reeves Hand

	Leon Myron Hartman

	Dean Marriott Hayes

	Richie Neale Henderson

	William Howell Holmes

	Van Andrew House

	Howard James Howe

	Olin Jacobs

	Robert Lee Jasa

	Juan Oro Jayson

	Kindred Bernelle Johnson

	Dalton Christopher Keeter

	Wendell Wayne Kemp

	Paul Kessock

	Eugene Thomas Kirk

	Paul Henry Krebs

	Arthur Delno Lape

	Clarence Albert Lindemann

	Robert Baier Logue

	Walter Lawrence Lynch

	Stuart Emerson MacAlman

	Thomas Jamieson Kennedy MacGowen

	Albert John Magyar

	Jesus Chargualaf Manalisay

	Paul Anthony Mandjiak

	Edward Eugene Massa

	Ernest Cletus Maulding

	George Evans Maulding

	Thomas Judson McGill, Jr.

	Howard Eugene McGilton

	Donald Jay McSpadden

	Max Leroy Mills

	George Arthur Misch

	Dudley Walker Morton

	Percy Neel

	Forest Lee O'Brien

	Roy Lester O'Neal

	Edwin Eldon Ostrander

	Paul Daniel Phillips

	Juano Lavell Rennels

	Henry Renno

	Enoch Howard Seal, Jr.

	Alfred Russell Simonetti

	Verne Leslie Skjonsby

	Donald Owen Smith

	George Vernon Stevens

	William Clifton Terrell

	William Thomas

	Ralph Oley Tyler

	Joe Vidick

	Ludwig Joseph Wach

	Wilbur Edward Waldron

	Norman Conna Ware

	Kenneth Lloyd Whipp

	William Thomas White

	Roy Leonard Witting
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Walter Lawrence Lynch
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	[bookmark: _Hlk494909119]Rank/Rate                 Fireman, First Class
Service Number        630 42 90
Birth Date                 July 27, 1922
From                         Holly Grove, Arkansas
Decorations              Purple Heart
Submarine                USS Wahoo (SS-238)
Loss Date                 October 11, 1943
Location                   In La Perouse Strait,
                                 Northern Japan
Circumstances          Air attack/depth   
                                  charging
	
	Rank/Rate
	Electrician's Mate, Second Class

	
	
	Service Number
	311 49 28

	
	
	Submarine
	USS Wahoo (SS-238)

	
	
	Loss Date
	October 11, 1943

	
	
	Location
	In La Perouse Strait, Northern Japan

	
	
	Circumstances
	Sunk by a combination of air attack and depth charging

	
	
	Remarks
	Joe was born in Flint, Michigan.


Joe Vidick
[image: Joe Vidick] 
 [image: Purple Heart]
	Rank/Rate
	Electrician's Mate, Second Class

	Service Number
	311 49 28

	Birth Date
	March 16, 1920

	From
	St. Clair Shores, Michigan

	Decorations
	Purple Heart

	Submarine
	USS Wahoo (SS-238)

	Loss Date
	October 11, 1943

	Location
	In La Perouse Strait, Northern Japan

	Circumstances
	Sunk by a combination of air attack and depth charging

	Remarks
	Joe was born in Flint, Michigan.







Veteran’s Day at AIMM
11 a.m. - November11, 2017
 
This year Veteran’s Day is on a Saturday (November 11).  The Base, in conjunction with AIMM, will hold a brief ceremony beginning promptly at 11 a.m. which is expected to last ½ hour.  There will be a free lunch from 11:30 to 12:30, or until we run out of food.  (Details of the lunch will not be known until a meeting with Ben E. Keith staff [lunch sponsors] October 5.)  At this time, we are expecting to honor two WWII Navy veterans at the ceremony.  Additionally, schedule permitting, Commander Lisa Manning (Chaplin Joe’s daughter) will sing the Star Spangled Banner.  The Conway VFW Color Guard will also participate in the observance.  Please attend if you can.
There also will be free tours of the Razorback all day sponsored by the Base.  We need volunteers to assist with tours anytime from 10 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  If you can help, please let AIMM (501/371-8320) or John Barr (501/993-3953) know at what time and for how long.  Your assistance will be greatly appreciated.


HOLLAND CLUB INDUCTION
Congratulations to the new Holland Club members of USS Razorback Base USSVI.  We have planned a short induction ceremony for you to be on Saturday, November 11, 2017 at the USS Razorback in North Little Rock.  Start time is 4:30 PM and is expected to last about 30 minutes to be followed by pizza and liquid refreshments.  I hope all of you will plan to attend.  The Arkansas Inland Maritime Museum has planned an earlier ceremony, 11:00 AM to celebrate Veterans' Day and we encourage you to attend this.  I hope our Base Holland Club members will join in this memorable achievement. 
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Truth!
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OCTOBER
James W. Barnes
1
Scott Pursley
2
Pete Jilek
7
Edward M. Lemke
10
Robert C. Howard III
12
Dexter D. Bates
13
Donald L. Booker
15
James William Mason
15
Mark Taylor
18
John F. Cameron
20
David E. Dinwiddie
25
Michael J. Wingeier
28
Forest E. Harrell
29
)[image: C:\Users\Alan\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Word\octtreasrept.png]
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Booster Club
Suzann & John Barr (
9
) 
Ron Hines (
6
)
Terence & Kathleen Murphy (
11
) 
Ann & Tom Salisbury (
2
)
Greg Schwerman (
1
)
Frank C. Tillery (
3
) 
Richard Pressley (
4
)
)
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Base Officers 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Base Commander
           Membership Chair &Past Base Commander
	Greg Schwerman
	501-804-0386
	gschwerman@suddenlink.net

	Base Vice Commander 
          Mem. and Ceremonies , Past Base Commander
             Base Newsletter
	Alan Malone
	501-206-7248
	O5retired@yahoo.com

	Base Treasurer
	Mark Taylor
	501-416-2488
	Empty704@aol.com

	Chief of the Boat
	Jerry Stanek
	501-538-3529    
	Jstanek9@earthlink.net

	Chaplain
	Joe Manning
	501-366-0331
	Joe.manning@att.net

	Holland Club & Storekeeper
	Billy Hollaway
	501-758-3266
	retldousn@earthlink.net

	          Past Base Commander
	
	
	

	Yeoman
	Myna Miller
	215-360-5960
	Mynamiller63@hotmail.com

	Membership
	Need Volunteer
	501-804-0386
	gschwerman@suddenlink.net

	Base Historian
           National Archives Chairman
	Joe Mathis
	501-565-6021
	usnjrm@yahoo.com

	Base Webmaster
          Past Base Commander

Activities    
          Past Base Commander & USSVI Sec  

Past Base Commander   

Past Base Commander 

Past Base Commander   

Past Base Commander                                                               
	Greg Zonner
Ray Wewers

Jim Gates
Paul Honeck
James Barnes
Carl Schmidt
	501-307-5522
479-967-5541

501-580-4680
501-319-5888
501-778-6583
501-843-7855
	gzonner@aimmmuseum.org
raywewers@gmail.com

gates.jim@sbcglobal.net
pneckerar@gmail.com
jimandsue59@sbcglobal.net
bonnyclyde@classicnet.net

	
	
	
	


 (
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TREASURER'S REPORT
TOTAL BASE FUNDS BEGINNING BALANCE

General Fund Beginning Balance

16,524.22
6,696.98

NSK Order #4726
Scorpion Alumni Assoc.
Booster Club
Terrence Murphy
Suzann & John Barr
General Fund Ending Balance

Designated Funds Balance

10.48
99.00

100.00
60.00
6,747.50

4,511.52

Maint. Fund Balance

Charity Fund Balance

Snook Memorial Fund Beg. Balance
Designated Funds Ending Balance

Checking Balance (Gen. + Desig. Funds)

Other Funds

2,752.66

372.00
1,386.86
4,511.52

11,259.02

CD Balance
Cash on Hand
TOTAL BASE FUNDS ENDING BALANCE

5,233.72
82.00
16,574.74

Respectfully submitted,
Mark Taylor, Base Treasurer
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